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Another cause for optimism: The 
Association of Zoos and Aquariums, 
a nonprofit dedicated to wildlife 
education and preservation, has a 
species survival plan tailored for 
red wolves. They are doing well in 
captivity. Some will be released into 
the wild.

Still, this latest death is another 
reminder of the wolf’s uncertain 
future, as well as the Service’s role 
in tipping the odds in its favor. 
Biologists have their fingers crossed.

For now, three more adult red 
wolves are on the landscape at the 
two refuges in northeastern North 
Carolina. Until earlier this year, they 
had spent their lives in captivity. 
Now they are free to roam, to usher 
in another generation of red wolves.

Biologists, meantime, hope 
motorists follow speed limits, 
and be aware of wildlife near the 
roadways. Those signs are in place 
for a purpose. They’re reminders 
that imperiled creatures may be 
nearby.

Tribute F1932 (Azalea)

Judah Jamison, Animal Care Assistant

While Azelea is dearly missed, there is delight in seeing her family tree grow and thrive. Julie Lawrence.

e are saddened to 
report the passing 
of red wolf F1932 

(Azalea) from cancer this May. 
Azalea was born in 2012 and 
came to Wolf Haven in 2016 
from the Fresno Chaffee Zoo 
with her three daughters.

This playful family group of rare 
canids was on the public visitor 
route and delighted guests and staff 
alike with their agility and bounding 
acrobatics. Mother and daughters 
were often seen bouncing off the 
trees in their enclosure or leaping 
effortlessly to the top of their shelter 
boxes. Azalea was the most outgoing 
of the group, and she often closely 
watched the humans that passed by 
her living quarters.

Though ever wary of us, Azalea 
exuded vital joy in the springing 
sprints witnessed by staff during 
morning rounds. In the afternoons 
she could be found napping, curled 
tightly in her favored spot under a 
tree. While her captivating personality 
will be missed, her legacy lives on in 
her offspring, who themselves are 
making great contributions to the 
recovery of their species. One of 
Azalea’s daughters, F2162 (Sassafras) 
was transferred from Wolf Haven 
to North Carolina Zoo last fall to be 
paired with a genetically suitable 
male, and this spring they had six 
pups. While Azalea is dearly missed, 
there is delight in seeing her family 
tree grow and thrive.
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